Superintendent’s Report

September 24th, 2018
I.       School Health Program
Last week I had a meeting with the new North Central Executive Director at her request, along with her lead nurse, Cindy Hayes and Kathy Dippel.  After attempting to convince me that our school health program was costing North Central $269,000, Ms. Rice was requesting the BOE chip in another $70,000 to assist in addressing the rising cost of retirement, along with an additional 5% each year.  Considering we already pay half of Cindy’s salary, another quarter of her salary is revenue from direct billing by way of Medicaid, and all of Kathy’s salary is paid through our local health department albeit under the umbrella of North Central, my obvious response was “no.”  Before I agree to that, I’ll take it to the local health district next spring and look for a grant or in-kind match for services before bringing it back to the BOE to create the positions and pulling them from North Central as our own employees.  Obviously, this will be at a cost, but not much different than the $70,000 that Ms. Rice proposed in the meeting, minus the red tape and the difficult circumstances that our nurses are forced to deal with in order to provide services to the children of Spencer County.  I now see why Shelby County Schools, Trimble County Schools, and Henry County Schools no longer have any use for use for, or anything to do with North Central Health Department.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
August 29th;  OVEC - Shelbyville
Sept. 10-11; KY Apprenticeship Learning Summit – Louisville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. TES/SCHS Project
Tonight will be a busy night on both fronts as Kevin Cheek, Vice President for SCB will be introducing himself along with Tony Pham as the new lead as we look for a solution to the floors at TES.  Because of our troubles to this point, SCB has agreed to cover the cost of the Reading Recovery window replacement, as well as the trophy case modifications.  Further, we will have various options for the floor to discuss Monday night along with estimates and locations to visit should we choose to do so.  Regarding SCHS, bid opening reveals that Isaac-Tatum will be the contractor at a base bid of 6.65 million as we look to officially award the bid tonight, meet as a Finance Corp to sell bonds, and approve the BG-1. 
VII. CCR Coach
Selected last week to allow transition time with Brandy before leaving, I worked closely with Mr. Webb leading up to the interview process explaining the importance of interpersonal characteristics over certification.  Passion, self-motivated, ability to conduct a high volume of work independently, self-sufficiency, are all characteristics of high value as this position continues to evolve.  Further, conversation also took place in regards to extending into the middle school at some point in the future in order to serve as a bridge to high school careers where the ILP’s (Individual Learning Plans) begin to get emphasized as students are thinking along the lines of career interests as early as 6th and 7th grades.    
VIII. GSP
As the time has once again come to ask for a volunteer from the BOE to serve in the capacity of the Governor Scholar Screening Committee, your service would be greatly appreciated by Taylor Yancey, the students, and SCHS! 
        IX.        Work Session
As a reminder, our scheduled work session is Thursday the 4th this year where we traditionally meet with Council representatives to discuss assessment data.  Although a much different format with longitudinal data nearly impossible to track from previous years, preliminary data suggests our schools have once again performed quite well based on proficient and distinguished data with an emphasized need on writing and very specific sub-populations of students.  This is also the meeting where we consider additional resources after the working budget is passed tonight with $100,000-$125,000 earmarked for the Needs Assessment process.  This is also the time frame I conduct PGP’s (Professional Growth Goals) with Principal’s and Central Office Administrator’s as a result of these discussions and surrounding the release of the assessment data.     
